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NEW ASSOCIATION TREASURER
A big warm welcome and THANK YOU to April Lundgren who has volun-
teered to be the Association Treasurer. April and her family have been 
landowners and residents of Palm Beach Country Estates for almost 20 
years. April is a CPA and the Officers and members of the Association are 
excited that she is on board. 
She replaces Bob Schneider who has served very honorably and dili-
gently since 2017. Bob has been a huge asset to the Association and 
the Palm Beach Country Estates community being one of the very first 
families to move to this area in 1977, one of the handful of remaining 
residents living in PBCE longer than the Berman Family! "THANK YOU!", to Bob Schneider for 
his service to the Association.

CODES FOR GROUP HOMES TO BE REVISED
By the time of receipt of this August 2021 Newsletter, Palm Beach County is likely to have ad-
opted a completely revised Land Development Code in regard to Group Homes in Palm Beach 
County. Significant changes to the former code to include more and better licensing criteria 
along with improved systems for compliance.
Both Federal and State laws guarantee the right of housing for disabled in single and multi-fam-
ily zoning areas. This includes Palm Beach Country Estates. Under the new code a group home 
will be allowed by right for a maximum of 6 residents provided that they are located no closer 
than 1,200 feet to another group home. There is an application process available that could 
allow an increase to 10 residents with the required approval by the Board of County Commis-
sioners. Presently there are three approved group homes in Palm Beach Country Estates. Two 
of those home have been previously approved for 10 residents and one home for 5 residents.
The most controversial type of housing is for homes that are very temporary in nature where 
residents stay for a time of less than 1 year. From past experience, there has been little to no 
problem with groups homes for residents that are “long term”, defined as 1 year or longer. 
The Palm Beach Country Estates Landowners Association, Inc remains opposed to group homes 
that house residents for less than 1 year. This is called Transitional Family Housing. It oper-
ates more like an extended stay motel and does not integrate with the nature and character 
of Palm Beach Country Estates. These are supposed to be essential elements for the establish-
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
as of 8/11/2021

Operating Account
$27,285.12   General Fund 

Save Our Sidewalks
$ 3,761.54   Balance

Community Legal Fund
$2,256.22  
 

(Detailed reports available at regular meetings and 
at www.pbce.org)

PBCELA Meeting Minutes
The July 2021 meeting of the Palm 
Beach Country Estates Landowners 
Association was held in the park on 
July 13, 2021. There were approx. 
2 dozen landowners present. The 
board of directors formally appointed April 
Lundgren CPA to the position of Treasurer left 
vacant with the retirement of Bob Schneider.
Ken Trapasso reported on the success of the 

18 years ago, we moved to this neighborhood 
because we wanted the best environment to 
raise our family. It was one of our best deci-
sions.  I volunteered to become the PBCELA 
Treasurer as I believe my background will 
serve our community well.  I am a CPA with 
experience in accounting for common area 
maintenance and I believe this is the perfect 
opportunity to give back to such a great com-
munity! Kindest Regards, April Lundgren

Minutes Continued 
on Page 4
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A low speed vehicle (LSV) is a vehicle with a top speed greater than 20 MPH,
but not greater than 25 MPH. LSVs must be registered, titled and insured

with personal injury protection (PIP) and property damage liability (PDL) insurance.
Any person operating an LSV must have a valid driver license. LSVs may only

be operated on streets where the posted speed limit is 35 MPH or less. 

LSVs must be equipped with the following safety equipment:

Headlamps

Exterior mirrors
Driver-side and
interior rear-view
or passenger side

Parking brake Tail lamps and
stop lamps

Reflex reflectors

Seat belt for each
designated seat

Vehicle Identification Number (VIN)

Front and rear turn signals

Windshield

For more information, visit flhsmv.gov/lowspeedvehicles.

GOLF CARTS VS LOW-
SPEED VEHICLES

Are you driving a golf cart or a low-speed 
vehicle on PBCE streets? Do you know the 
difference between the two? Golf carts 
and low-speed vehicles generally look the 
same, but under Florida law, they are not 
the same thing. The distinction is impor-
tant because one may be legal for street 
use, but the other (a golf cart) is not. Using 
the wrong vehicle not only may be danger-
ous, but it is definitely illegal. You could be 
cited by police if stopped or involved in a 
golf cart crash. Know the law and follow all 
safety requirements. By law, golf carts are 
also NEVER allowed on SIDEWALKS.

Golf carts are NOT low-speed vehicles. 
LOW-SPEED VEHICLES as defined by 
Florida law are "any four-wheeled vehicle 
whose top speed is greater than 20 miles 
per hour but does not exceed 25 miles 
per hour." They may be operated only on 
streets where the posted speed limit is 35 
MPH or less. Low speed vehicles can cross 
over other streets with a higher speed 
limit, but may not drive on them directly. 
Any person operating a low-speed vehicle 
must be registered and insured with Per-
sonal Injury Protection and Property Dam-
age Liability. A low-speed vehicle must be 
equipped with: Headlamps, Front and rear 
turn signals, Taillamps, break lights, Reflex 
reflectors one each side and on exterior 
mirrors, Side and interior mirrors, Parking 
brake, Windshield, Seatbelts for each des-
ignated seat, and display a vehicle identifi-
cation number.

GOLF CARTS are defined as a motor ve-
hicle that is designed for operation on a 

golf course for sporting or recreational 
purposes and is not capable of exceeding 
20 miles per hour. Consequently, the state 
and local requirements for safety equip-
ment don't apply. Florida law allows the 
operation of a golf cart on public roads 
only when the specific road being used 
has been officially designated for golf cart 
use by the local government. No streets 
in PBCE have such official designation, so 
the use of a golf cart on any road in Palm 
Beach Country Estates is illegal. Unmodi-
fied golf carts are not titled or registered, 
so they are not required to be insured with 
personal injury protection or property 
damage liability, and that's another reason 
they don't belong on the road.

PRINTED AT THE REQUEST OF PBSO
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Eric Nelson
Nelson's Landscape Management 

7899 163rd Ct North
P.B.G. FL, 33418
(561) 743-6410 

NelsonLandscapeMgmt@gmail.com

Full Service Landscaping:
Design, Grading, Seeding, Shrubs, 

Hedges, Trees, Irrigation, 
& Maintenance

COP (Community Observer Patrol) 
unit to be reactivated 

After a shut-down beginning April 2020, the 
Palm Beach County Sheriff will soon be reactivat-
ing the COP program county wide. During this 
period Palm Beach Country Estates has lost more 
than 8 of the original volunteers for this pro-
gram.
When activated Palm Beach Country Estates will 
have a new FORD Fusion to use for patrol. The 
new car has less than 3,000 miles and will be 
based at the Church of God and Prophecy Com-
munity Church located at 6641 Donald Ross Rd.
New additional volunteers are desperately need-
ed to patrol in the new car. If you know someone 
or if you have the time and interest in the pro-
gram, please contact PBSO for more information.

ment of group homes anywhere. However, it 
will take a change to State Statutes to provide 
for a prohibition to this type housing in single-
family neighborhoods. It remains the position 
of the Palm Beach Country Estates Landowners 
Association, Inc. along with a recommenda-
tion from the expert consultant hired by Palm 
Beach County that Transitional Family housing 
(for residents staying less than 1 year) should 
only be allowed and provided in multi-family 
zoned neighborhoods. 
The Association will continue its efforts to 
support group homes for long term residents 
while working to affect a change in the law to 
provide housing for Transitional Family housing 
only in multi-family zoned neighborhoods.

Revised Code Continued from Page 1

4th of July parade (longest route & most 
vehicles in history) and the picnic at the park. 
Tim Brown and Christine Reinhardt reported 
on the fundraising effort for a new Pickleball 
Court and Frisbee Golf course at the park. 
Gary Johnson reported on the on-going effort 
to have Turnpike sound walls.

Minutes Continued from Page 2
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Get your business noticed!  
To place an ad in the Countryside Living Newsletter, submit camera ready 
ads to Kevin Baker at Kevin.Baker@TheStreet.com. Ads are now in Color! 

10% Discount on full year of 6 ads paid in advance.
Business card size ad 3.625 x 2 @ $50 - 1/4 page ad 3.625 x 5 @ $95

1/2 page ad 7.5 x 5 @ $185 - Full page ad @ $365
Disclaimer: Ads do NOT imply endorsement by PBCE Landowners Assn or its board. 

Next Association Meeting
Sept 14th  6 PM (Not at Living Oaks)

Meeting will held be at Margaret 
Berman Memorial Park.

Officers and Committees
Officers:

President - 	 Ken Trapasso	 578-9323
	 President@pbce.org
1st Vice President - 	 Tim Brown 	 676-5527
	 VP1@pbce.org
2nd Vice President - 	 Jason McFarland 	 951-9977
	 VP2@pbce.org
Treasurer - 	 April Lundgren 	 315-4715
	 Treasurer@pbce.org
Secretary -  	 Bob Berman 	 627-1118 	
	 secretary@pbce.org
	 retar

Committees & Information:

Newsletter -   	 Kevin Baker - Editor/Ads      748-3376
Neighborhood Watch - 	 Cindy Divine 	 744-8122
	 Divinelabs@aol.com
Park - 	 Ken Trapasso	  578-9323
	 Tim Brown 	  676-5527
	 Bob Berman 	  627-1118 
Playground - 	 www.twistypinesplayground.org
                                              Chris Reinhardt                       762-1281
                                              reinharm@bellsouth.net
July 4th & Beautification - Ken Trapasso	  578-9323
Website - 	 www.pbce.org
Official Facebook Group to Join:
                                       Palm Beach Country Estates LANDOWNERS
Neighborhood Watch - 	 pbcenw@aol.com
COP Patrol -                         Bob Berman 	 627-1118
SIRWCD - 	 www.sirwcd.org 	 747-0550
Webmaster - 	 Bob Berman 	 627-1118
Safe Streets - 	 Bruce Hill                     flagtd@aol.com
Holiday Lights, Trick or Treating - Debbie Trapasso        254-4664 
FedEx HOME DELIVERY Lost Packages -    jbs.sam.dsi@gmail.com 
Save Our Sidewalks - 	 pbcegroup@gmail.com
Speeding - 	 Lisa Sesler           LisaSesler@gmail.com
CLF & GAC- 	 Val Rozzo               ValRozzo@gmail.com
Turnpike Soundwall -   	 Todd Rozzo            Todd.Rozzo@Live.com

 To be added to the PBCELA website 
Who’s Who list, email 

pbcegroup@gmail.com   
your PBCE resident owned

business contact information. 

WE DO IT ALL

Living Oaks Church
Sunday Worship Service 

10:30AM 
We welcome you to join us!
Ministries available for the                                                            

whole family.
Please watch our service on the web!

www.LivingOaks.org
14156 64th Drive N. PBG, FL 33418



www.LegacyContractingSolutions.com 

Got Our First Taste Of Summer Storms 

Will Your Roof Hold Up? Your Windows? 

Aug. 2021 – On top of everything else it brought us the year 2020 
saw the longest latest rainy season in recent memory! Palm 
Beach County spent most of it under flood watch because so 
much rain had soaked the ground there was nowhere for it to go. 

We had a nice rest, but that time is here again you can feel it in 
the air. Will your roof hold up to the pounding? How about your 
windows? (Impact windows are energy efficient to help those 
summer AC bills and reduce noise as well!) 

Every year we are flooded with calls of people who waited until 
the absolute last minute to try and schedule a Roofing project or 
an Impact Window and Door installation. This year is worse! 

Do not do this! Call today! 

Between the long winter up north, lockdowns in other places, and 
people buying houses then doing work to them we are heading 
into summer busier than ever. The best way to make sure you 
have a place in line anytime soon is to CALL TODAY! 

Don’t get stuck with a leaky roof or 
wrestling with shutters! 

561-844-4910 
Call today to reserve your place and lock in price!!! 

(Materials increasing steadily, don’t wait!) 
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** Land Owners Meetings 6 PM **
Tuesdays, Sept. 14th and Nov 9th - At Margaret Berman Memorial Park


